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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA (
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION (
PO. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265

KENNETH D MOWL
SECRETARY & TREASURER |
WEST PENN POWER COMPA
800 CABIN HILL DRIVE |
GREENSBURG PA 15601 SECRETARY & TREASURER'S DEFT. |

Dear Mr. Mowk

At Public Meeting on November 24, 1992, the Commission reviewed and
adopted four recommendations of the Bureau of Consumer Services relating to
Customer Assistance and Referral Evaluation Services (CARES) programs. These
recommiendations were initially addressed in the Final Report on the Investigation
of Uncollectible Balances, Docket No. [-900002 which was released by the
Commission on April 23, 1992, The report proposed a total of 83
recommendations to address the problems of payment troubled customers and
uncollectible balances. The four recommendations which the Commission
adopted on November 13, 1992 are designed to improve the impact that CARES
programs have on uncollectible balances.

The Commission recommends the following guidelines for a CARES
program:

1 Utilities should implement customer CARES programs that assist
selected special needs customers through an individual casework
approach. :

2. Utilities should communicate annually with the BCS on the status of
their CARES program.

3. Utilities which currently require senior citizen status to be eligible for
CARES should expand eligibility criteria so as to include special
needs low income, payment troubled customers who have

extenuating circumstances.

4, Utilities should include the following seven elements in a CARES
program:

1. Staff training in communication skills.
2. Staff training regarding the program design of CARES.





[image: image2.png]3. Home visitation, one at minimum, and preparation of an
energy audit in most cases for CARES recipients.

4, Intensive  tracking and referral services for CARES
participants.

5. Maintenance of confidential case files for CARES participants.

6. Expansion and maintenance of the customer services
network.

7. Inclusion as one of the job description for a CARES

representative, a social services background, or a
combination of experiences and education that includes —
listening and communication skills and a compassionate and
caring attitude towards the needs of the low income utility
customers.

In comments to the Commission report on the Investigation of Uncollectible
Balances issued August 1991, West Penn Power responded it does not have a
CARES program as recommended by the Commission. West Penn Power is one
of only three jurisdictional utilities that did not respond positively to the May 13,
1985, Secretarial letter urging each utility to establish a customer CARES program.
Within 30 days of the date of this letter, please contact the Bureau of Consumer
Services as to the manner in which West Penn Power plans to respond to the
Commission’s recommendation to implement a customer CARES program. If the
utility has an alternative program, please explain the manner in which this
alternative meets the goals of a CARES program.

For further clarification regarding this letter or for answers to any questions
you may have regarding the Commission’s position on CARES programs, please
contact Janice Hummel with the Bureau of Consumer Services. Her telephone
number is (717) 783-9088.

Yours truly,

John G. Alford
Secretary





